

## **Seneschale Report - Ceara inghean ui Mhadadhain**

Moving the location of Council from Sapperton to Ceara's house, because the BOD for the hall changed, and now wants to charge us \$50/meeting.

We didn't realize we already owed this on previous meeting. This gives us a total of \$750 for the second quarter (including rapier). We'll pay because we don't want to lose the site, and rapier practice is held there.

Sealion 2012 will be held the last weekend in May (instead of first weekend in June), into heraldic symposium slot.

Need bids for Baroness' Tourney and Banquet  
July Council moved up a week to July 21, 2011

Survey results:

Discussion of results (will be posted online)

Budget:

Projection for 2011, discussion on price of practices and estimated revenue.

Budget unanimously passed.

Discussion of creating an official practice co-ordinator who would be in charge of: Gate sheet, wavers, and money. Mostly giving official recognition of work separate from Master of Blades. Working on formal definition.

## **Watch – Garet Doiron**

Nothing to report. No injuries. No deaths. Sealion went well.

## **Exchequer – Asny Ravnsdottir**

Was contacted about cheque for Baronial Storage locker missing for this month, even though it was sent in early. Suspect mail strike to blame. Have sent off a new cheque, and will cancel original one.

## **Chamberlain – Edrik**

No report.

**Sable Loat Pursuivant (Herald) – Caemgen mac Garbith ui Andrais**

No report.

**Master of Stables – Dalibor Krivoklatsky**

All is well.

Cancelling practice next Monday – AT War

**Archery – Delwyn verch Ynyr**

No report.

**Acting Mistress of Blades – Malie Rennick**

Discussion from Ceara about finding a new Master of Blades – no conclusion other than someone may be press ganged into it

Acting MoB - No major changes. Attendance is still steady, and we've been having a lot of good fighting. Couple new people have been authorized, and we've been working on melee tactics for war season. Due to the change in council venue, I'll have to get the money from this past month to Ceara or Asny at AT War.

**Lists – Caitrin ni Cingeadh**

Nothing to report. Working on painting the list shields.

**Chronicler – Wymarcha Hektanah Doiron**

As the barony is only required to produce quarterly newsletters as a minimum, proposal to change the North Wind to quarterly issues, with specialty themed issues as needed. Issues will be scheduled to publish a month after quarterly reports.

Therefore the next issue will be August, with a deadline of August 21<sup>st</sup>.

Motion submitted by Ceara and carried unanimously

**Library – Maeda no Kiko Mariko**

No report.

### **Arts and Science – Myrrim de Lancaster**

Dr. Carus: Won the science point at A&S, for his stonebow  
Demo: 10 people for demo.

### **Bardic – Sionann in Ui Fhlaithbheartaig**

No report.

### **Bransle – Jaqueline Lefleur**

No report.

### **Dance – Rhiannon ap Gwynedd**

I just wanted to give you an update for dance practice. May/June saw some new faces and it started out well. We were averaging around 8 students per class. Last night's class I had four students come out and after contacting a few of my regular dancers it was decided to **pause** dance practice for the Summer, due to vacations, school and work commitments and resume it back in the Fall.

We also had a discussion to change the evening of the class and September classes will now be on a Wednesday night, this does not conflict with either fight or rapier practice so I am hoping to coerce some of our gallant warriors to come out and dance. Dance Practice to commence on September 14th and we will be dancing on the 2nd and 4th Wednesday of each month. Time will be still the same 7:00 pm to 9:00 pm.

Our first class of the Fall season will be in Garb.

July/August - If we have any candidates for SYGC that require instruction in dance or dance history, to complete their application. I will be available to provide this. My dance group have also said they will be able to come out and partner if need be. We can get the room on an on-call basis.

If this information could be put on our calendar regarding date and time changes I would be grateful.

Also a BIG THANK YOU to Lilly, our hostess, for providing an amenity room that has ample room for dancing.

### **Games – Mary Ostler**

No report.

## **Chatelaine – Sage Mcleod**

Newcomers' sessions are going well and we did two in June. One at the beginning of the month and another one in the middle for a group of people that couldn't make it out to the first one.

## **Scribe – Aelena Cordovera**

Painting charters, backlog to use in the future and working on new ones. The meeting on Father's Day was small but dedicated, and want to re-do the workshop on creating original scrolls. Soon have people making charters and scrolls.

## **Webminister – Malie Rennick**

Webminister - nothing to report. Lions Gate Combat Archery group is our first official group now.

## **Baron's Report**

### **Other Business:**

### **Past Events**

### **Upcoming events:**

TOA – no report, but should be coming along.  
What's the A&S plan for TOA? Siege A&S?

Contract signed for Sergeants – same place as last year.

Rest of the dates for 2012?

Warrior Dash Demo:

Up in Whistler – volunteering (min. 25) pay that group \$1K.  
Morweena should be co-ordinating

A&S, Bardic Champions – Church, feast

### **Other discussion**

James: V- Con may be interested in a demo (check on dates?) and see what they want, or just have someone man a table or both. Fight! Helmet bash in the past.

Need bid for Baroness' Tourney!